City of Three Way

Minutes of the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
Special Called Meeting

Minutes, April 23, 2025              Approval Date, May 12, 2025
· Call to Order
· Roll Call




All elected officials were present.  In attendance were





David Turner, Danny Wade, Franca Young, and 






Susan Rogers

· Others Present



0






· Communications From the Board of Mayor and Aldermen
· Mayor Turner presented the 2025 Summer Paving Project recommendations. The Board decided to bid Saddle Tree Subdivision and part of Small Oaks.  Mayor Turner will ask Martin Paving for a cost estimate to pave individual coves in the first section of Ashberry Farms and not pave Cobblestone.  The amount of $275,000 was put in the general fund budget for street paving and in addition another $15,000 in the street fund, for a total of allowance of $290,000 for street paving in FY 2025 - 2026.
· Mayor Turner opened discussion on the Pine Hill Park Expansion and the Board reviewed possible cuts to stay within the estimated $1,000,000 cost for the project.  The Board flagged the following cost reductions for a total cost savings of around $220,000:
· Eliminate building the gazebo:  Cost savings $120,000

· Eliminate benches and shading at the pickle ball courts:  Cost savings $42,000

· Eliminate cupola on restroom roof:  Cost Savings $10,000

· Remove lighting for the pickle ball courts:  Cost Savings $40,000

· Reduction on price of commissions:  Cost Savings $10,000

· Follow up with Lashlee-Rich for additional estimates for the pickle ball court fence and other estimates on the block laying for the restrooms.  
· The Board reviewed revenues and expenditures for the FY 2025 - 2026 budget and made adjustments where necessary.  It was decided to increase pavilion rentals for non-residents of Three Way to $60.00 per time slot vs. $40.00.  The price increase will become effective July 1, 2025.  Three Way residents will continue to pay $25.00 for pavilion rentals.  
· The Board reviewed salary increases for hourly employees and approved a $1.50 hourly rate increase for Frank Kace, raising his hourly rate to $15.00 effective immediately.  All hourly employees will receive a 4% salary increase effective July 1, 2025.
· Adjourn
· Alderman Wade motioned to adjourn the meeting; Alderman Young did second. All were in favor, motion did carry.
· Next meeting held          
· May 12, 2025
Minutes recorded by Susan Rogers
